




Joe	had	an	office	(Room	112)	on	the	first	floor	of	the	Webb	Student	
Center,	during	his	tenure	as	Judicial	Vice	President,	elected	by	the	

student	body.	







Donnie	Youngblood	and	Joe	Hughes		
both	members	of	Delta	Sigma	Phi	Fraternity,		
at	Old	Dominion	University,	named	to	the		

“Who’s	Who	of	Students	of	1971.”	





Astronomy	Courses	were	first	implemented	by	Professor	C.S.	
Sherwood,	III,	uTlizing	the	Pretlow	Planetarium,	adjacent	to	the	
Alfriend	Chemistry	Building.		He	was	a	great	mentor	and	friend,	and	an	
outstanding	professor.		He	was	a	graduate	of	the	University	of	
Chicago,	and	held	a	teaching	appointment,	during	WWII	instrucTng	in	
“CelesTal	NavigaTon”	for	Naval	officers.		So	knowledgeable	of	his	
subject,	he	oZen	presented	lectures	to	our	Astronomy	course,	in	the	
Pretlow	Planetarium,	from	memory.		He	was	a	fine	ChrisTan,	who	was	
a	good	friend,	and	outstanding	mentor.			





An	early	picture	of	C.S.	Sherwood	while	a	student	at		
William	&	Mary	



An	early	picture	of	C.S.	Sherwood	
while	he	was	at	William	and	Mary.	
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Professor	Richard	Rutyna	teaching	a	Colonial	American	
History	class.		He	was	one	of	my	professors	at	ODU.	



Professor	Alf	Mapp,	Jr.	
My	Virginia	History	Professor	



School	of	EducaTon	
building	



Dr.	Franklin	Ross	
Jones,	Dean	of	
the	School	of	
EducaTon.		His	
brother	(Bill)	
went	to	Wake	
Forest	College	
with	Rev.	Hughes.	
I	worked	with	
Bill’s	son	at	
Ridgecrest.			



	
	Dr.	Thomas	Blossom,		
	my	professor	for		
	LaTn	American	History.	
	
	
	
	
	



I	studied	Art	History	with	two	of	the	Fine	Arts	faculty:		Parker	Leslie	
(back	row,	third	from	leZ)	and	Mrs.	Evelyn	Dryer	(seated,	right,	in	
middle,	wearing	a	white	dress.)	



Alfriend	Chemistry	Building	at	ODU.	
Jim	studied	chemistry	there,	and	I	studied	Astronomy	

Laboratory.	



Delta	Sigma	Phi	singing	during	Greek	Week	
Joe	Hughes	standing	3rd	from	LeZ	



Delta	Sigma	Phi	fraternity	house	in	Norfolk,	Virginia.		It	was	three	
stories	with	a	basement	and	a	“widows	walk”	with	iron	railing	on	

top.		It	had	a	coal-fed	furnace	which	the	Pledges	had	to	keep	going	in	
the	winter.	



Delta	Sigma	Phi	fraternity	group	photo	at	second	house	which	was	
located	off	Larchmont	Ave.,	Norfolk,	VA.		It	was	a	former	doctors’	3	

story	house	on	the	water.	

Joe	Hughes	stands	in	rear	with	his	big	brother	
Donnie	Youngblood	on	right	in	white	shirt.	



Delta	Sigma	Phi	fraternity	officers	for	1971.	
Standing,	L	to	R:	President,	Michael	Hough,	Sargent	at	Arms,	Harold	

M.	Hall,	Seated,	L	to	R:	Michael	West,	Robert	E.	Gonsoulin.	


